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1. Advising structure

The law school’s academic advising occurs on two levels for all students.  First, we hold a convocation for registration each semester led by the Associate Dean for Students and the Law Registrar.  Second, each student is assigned a faculty academic advisor (33 faculty serve in this role).  Students meet with their faculty advisor each semester for academic and career counseling.  Students on probation are required to meet with the Director of Academic Support (also a faculty member).  Faculty advisors assist students in course selections, approach to studies, career planning, and any other matters of concern to the student regarding their academic program.  Each student must have the signature of their faculty advisor on their course selection form (our students do not register themselves on Pathway).  Finally, the Associate Dean for Students, with the assistance of the law registrar, audits each student’s course selections each semester for compliance with degree requirements, prerequisites, etc.   Students must meet in person with their faculty advisors to obtain signatures, though many students communicate with the faculty through other means as well, i.e., phone, email, etc.
2. Evaluation of Effective Performance

The faculty as a whole discusses the effectiveness of our advising structure and recommends to one another processes for improvement.
3. Opportunities for Professional Development

Since the faculty are not professional advising staff, the opportunities for professional develop is not applicable; however the Associate Dean for Faculty does provide resources to faculty to improve their advising role.

4. Recognition Opportunities

None
5. Program Assessment

The law school’s advising program is strong in that it provides student-faculty contact outside of classroom settings  - a feature of UMKC law school that is unique and important to our culture and recruiting.  The American Bar Association and American Association of Law Schools has commented favorably on this aspect of our educational program in their accreditation reviews.   A disadvantage of this system is the time required of faculty for this individual contact and variable levels of understanding of the overall academic program; however, the oversight by the Associate Dean for Students helps fill in this gap.  In any case, the law school has not had resources to hire a professional staff for advising.  

